
 

               
 

            
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Please Respect The Elderly 

Oh, how I wish this article could get into the hands of everyone under the age of 
___.  What age would you put in the blank representing those who need to read 
about respecting the elderly?  Let’s go with this arbitrary number—Oh, how I 
wish this article could get into the hands of everyone under the age of 
65.  Friends, we are in desperate need of greater respect in our land.  There is a 
massive dearth of proper respect for all people, but especially for those who 
are older.  Let’s consider this matter. 

How many of us have been guilty of showing disrespect toward those who are 
“elderly”?  (You decide what “elderly” is.)  Perhaps they are moving too slow—at 
the store, in the checkout line, on the road.  Perhaps they can’t see or hear you 
very well.  “Hah? Whatd’ya say?”  Perhaps they are forgetting things that they 
should remember or used to know.  Perhaps they are saying the same thing 
over and over.  Perhaps they are saying things that you wish they wouldn’t, 
which maybe is annoying you or embarrassing you.  Perhaps they’re not 
respecting your space or your time or your efforts.  How do we respond?  Are 
we respectful?  Are we disrespectful? 
There is an interesting and short (only two verses) episode in the life of the 
prophet Elisha, which occurred right after Elijah ascended into heaven and 
Elisha took his place (2 Kgs. 2:23-24).  As Elisha “was going up the road” to 
Bethel, “some youths came from the city and mocked him, and said to him, ‘Go 
up, you baldhead!  Go up, you baldhead!’”  Can you imagine children mocking an 
older man like that?  Oh?  You can?  The next verse is even more 
memorable:  “So he turned around and looked at them, and pronounced a curse 
on them in the name of the Lord.  And two female bears came out of the woods 
and mauled forty-two of the youths.”  If we learn nothing else from this episode, 
it is the danger of not showing respect for those who are older (or bald). 

Both the Old Testament and the New Testament gave instructions (i.e., 
commandments) to God’s people on this matter.  “You shall rise before the 
gray headed and honor the presence of an old man and fear your God” (Lev. 
19:32).  “Likewise, you younger people, submit yourselves to your elders… and 
be clothed with humility” (1 Pet. 5:5).  Of course, this applies to relationships 
both inside and outside the church.  For those relationships inside the church, 
Paul instructed, “Do not rebuke an older man, but exhort him as a father…older 
women as mothers” (1 Tim. 5:1-2).  

Unfortunately, many elderly folks could be reciting Dangerfield’s old 
catchphrase, “I don’t get no respect!”  As children of God, let us “esteem others 
better than ourselves” (Phil. 2:3-4), and let us especially include in that 
responsibility our treatment of those who are older. 

~David Sproule 
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TIME OF SERVICES 

 
Bible Class:   9:30 am 

Worship 10:30 am 

Evening 6:00 pm 
Wednesday pm       7:00 pm 
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                    Be sure to tune in to “Let the Bible Speak” Sundays 6:30 am on KTEN NBC 10 and 9:30 am KTEN ABC 9. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Birthdays  
Russell Roberts 6/6 

Mary Jo Davis 6/8 

George Light 6/8 

Juanita Vannoy 6/9 

Tiffany Miyashita 6/10 

Patty Roberts 6/11 

 

Anniversaries 

Rich & Jennifer Luckie 6/6 

Preston & Lacey Patterson 6/7 

Quint & Karen Westfall 6/8 

Gary & Patty Roberts 6/11 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome/Prayer:  Jim Barnes 

Song Leader:  Harold Achimon 

Scripture Reading: Caleb Patterson 

                           Luke 22:14-23 

Lord’s Table and Communion:    

Bread Prayer – Bob Reed 

Fruit of the Vine Prayer – Gene Hampton 

Offering Prayer – Dak Jones 

Assisting with Communion:  Rich Luckie 

             Drew Brown   Preston Patterson                       

Attendance cards:  Nolan Patterson 

                                   Rider Patterson 

                                             

June Assignments 

18 Then Jesus came to them 

and said, “All authority in 

heaven and on earth has 

been given to 

me. 19 Therefore go and 

make disciples of all 

nations, baptizing them in 

the name of the Father and 

of the Son and of the Holy 

Spirit, 20 and teaching them 

to obey everything I have 

commanded you. And 

surely, I am with 

you always, to the very end 

of the age.” 

              Matthew 29:18-20 
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Hospital/Rehab  

 

   

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Ann Beavert continues with dialysis 3 times each week. 

Thanks to all who are helping Ann with these 

appointments. 

Larry Jones is back in the hospital, room 625.  They will  
have to amputate all of his toes on his left foot tomorrow, 
June 2nd.  
Tommy Blackburn is still weak and has no energy. 
Runez Pruitt is staying at Peggy Durden’s home as she 
recovers. 
J. D. Pruitt is recovering at his son’s home in Tyler. His 
mailing address is PO Box 131613, Tyler, TX 75713.  He 
is doing better and would appreciate your cards. 
Billy Don Smith has started a round of chemo that will 
continue until December.  Pray for him. 
Linda Miyashita had back surgery and after a few days in 
rehab, they found blood clots in her legs and lungs.  She 
needs our prayers as she is in a lot of pain.  She is now in 
Medical City Plano in their rehab center. 
Charlene King passed away on May 19th.  Her funeral will 
be a graveside service on Thursday, May 26th at the 
Fairview cemetery in Gainesville at 11:00 a.m.  Pray for 
her family. 
Pray for Wilma Tutt as she continues to struggle. 
Witten Ferrell, 6 month old cousin for Christi Light and 
friend of Becky Beaty, is in the hospital and responding to 
the medicine and is able to eat on his own now. He is the 
great grandson of Mike Cox and Vicki Dosser. 
Bill Schindler had back surgery on May 31st at Medical 
City Denton. Pray that he recovers quickly.  Cindy has 
asked us to not call him until he is home so he will stay 
still in bed at the hospital until at least Friday. 
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June 5th – through June 8th Commerce Street Church of Christ in Gainesville is hosting 6 lessons by Heath 
Stapleton. We will be taking the bus on Monday, June 6th if you would like to go.   
June 7th – Men’s breakfast and Bible class 
June 9th -We will have a blood drive with the Red Cross from 1:00 p.m. until 6:00 p.m.  Volunteers will be 
needed for setup and tear down.  Please meet at the fellowship hall at noon to help.  Please see Eric Axe to 
volunteer. 
June 10th – Our Summer Bash lock in for your 3rd – 12th grades (5:30 p.m. – 7:00 a.m.) which includes dinner 
and games at Hey Day. We will pack MAGI boxes for Helping Hands.  More information to come! 
June 12th – The elders and deacons will meet after evening services. 
June 18th – Area wide singing here at the Collinsville Church of Christ at 6:00 p.m. 
July 16th – VBS!  Mark your calendars! 

Over the last few weeks, you have seen the Summer Bash lock-in in the bulletin. The youth group will be 

packing MAGI boxes for Helping Hands International.  AND you say, what is a MAGI box?  MAGI stands for 

Making a Godly Impact.  The Helping Hands International ministry will send the boxes to kids in third world 

countries.  Each box will include a Bible in them.  You choose whether you want to shop for a boy or a girl 

and the age of that child you would like to support.  The box is about the size of a shoe box so please 

consider this when shopping.  At the youth lock-in on June 10th we will pack these boxes.  There will be a 

wrapped box with a MAGI poster on the box next Sunday in the foyer. If you have any questions, you can see 

Carl Lucas 

 

 

 
9:30 am Sunday Adult 
Auditorium / Harold Achimon 
9:30 am Sunday Young Adults with children in school 
Fellowship Hall / David Davenport 
9:30 am various Bible classes throughout the building for 
all ages. 
10:30 am Worship in Auditorium and on Facebook 
6:00 pm Worship in Auditorium and on Facebook   
6:00 pm Worship in Fellowship Hall for 3rd through 12th 
grade students.                                  
7:00 pm Wednesday Join us in the  auditorium as well as 
on Facebook on the “Right Time” series. 
6:30 – 8:00 pm Thursdays - Christian Life Class meet in 
the Fellowship Hall.   
Men’s breakfast and Bible class will meet at 7:00 am on 
Tuesday, June 7th. 
Ladies Bible Class meets every Wednesday at 10:00 a.m.  
We are continuing with our study of the book of 
Revelation.   
 
The elders will be visiting every member in the next 

few months in order to encourage all of us to 

rededicate ourselves, after the COVID-19 

pandemic. 

 

Don’t forget to bring the items for the MAGI boxes by 

Wednesday, June 8th. 

 

We received a very nice thank you note from Heather 

 Almendares for the food that was delivered to her home  

as well as the donations she received after the fire they 

had at their home. 
 

 
 
 
Scott Swindle       Chico Light        Leanna Mack 
George Light         Roger Kerr          Braxton Bounds 
Martha Vannoy Beaver           Tommy Blackburn 
Jennifer Merchant         Gi Fowler         Dorothy Jones 
Doris Sides         Tyrena Jones        Lana Henderson 
Brendon Grindstaff           Doug Davenport  
Melba Welch            Eddie Baker              Carl Reed 
Stephanie McWilliams           Chase Reed       
Lila Beth Davis            Zoretta Smith          Carol Axe 
Donna King family                       Teresa Davenport 
Marcia Spillers family           Wade Kennedy 
Regina Spencer        Ron Spencer 
 
 
 

 

 

                    Vital Statistics 
Sunday Morning Bible ……………..…………...….....…80 

Sunday Morning Assembly….……………………..…..147 

Sunday Morning Online Viewership….….…….…..125 

Sunday Evening Assembly…………………….……..……41 

Sunday Evening Online Viewership .….….......…...96 

1st Tuesday Men’s Bible Class ……….…………….….n/a 

Ladies Bible Class ………………………………….…….…..14 

Wednesday Evening Assembly…………..……..........43 

Wednesday Evening Online Viewership …….......109 

Weekly Budget….………………...……..….……..……$4,643 

Contribution Last Sunday……….......................$4,222 

 

 

                    Sunday Sermon Titles 

 

Sunday AM: “Lost and Found” 

                                Luke 15:1-32 

                   

Sunday PM: Guest Speaker  
                        Carter Allen  

 

We would like to announce we are hosting a 

summer intern from HCU. Carter Allen, 20, is in 

his second year of studies and is focusing on 

youth ministry/pulpit ministry.  He is from 

McKinney, TX.   Please help us make him feel 

welcome.  

 

 

We hope you were able to answer last      

week’s trivia question.   
Last week’s question…. Who was Titus? 

Titus was an early church leader, a trusted 

companion of the apostle Paul, and a faithful 

servant of the Lord. 

This week’s question…… True or False:  While on 

Earth, Jesus had the power to raise dead people 

back to life?    

  

 

 

 

 
 

Bible Class Opportunities 

 

Highlighted Announcements 

Other announcements 

Those to continue to remember in prayer 

 

 

 

Military 
J.R. Lance        Matt Frizzell      Zack Turpen      Chad Lorenz          

Matt Upton   Garrett Brewer      Madalynn Baker       

Seth Rodriguez         Brock Murray            Hunger Brewer 

 

 

Long Term / Rehab 
Tyrena Jones is in the Cedar Ridge Rehab in the memory 
unit in Pilot Point 
Wanda Hackney is in Meadowbrook Care Center in Van 
Alstyne 
 

 

Camp HeavenBound is looking for 

teenagers to be on staff for camp.  If you 

are interested, please see Carl Lucas 

for further information 

 

 

  


